
 

2017/2018 Staffing 

The tentative teaching staff and class organization 
for September, is as follows.  Please remember we 
often need to reorganize in September. 

 

* New to NGE next year  
 

Principal    Mr. Birkeland   
Vice-Principal   Mrs. Voros 
Administrative Assistant  TBA 
Library/Office Assistant   Mrs. D’Orazio 
Kindergarten   Mrs. Nye 
Kindergarten   Mrs. Wright 
Kindergarten   Mrs. Sandvold 
Gr. K/1     Mrs. Bassett-Smith 
Gr. 1     Ms. Ringguth  
Gr. 1     Mrs. Palahniuk 
Gr. 1     TBA 
Gr. 2     Mrs. Kohlen 
Gr. 2     Ms. Romano 
Gr. 2     Mrs. Matichuk* 
Gr. 2/3     Mrs. Cross* 
Gr. 3     Ms. Draper 
Gr. 3     Mrs. Hanson 
Gr. 3/4     Mrs. Siddon* 
Gr. 4     Mrs. Moffat 
Gr. 4     Mrs. Letkeman 
Gr. 5     Mrs. Harms 
Gr. 5     Mr. Smith 
Gr. 5/6     Mrs. Mundie 
Gr. 6     Mrs. Davies 
Gr. 6     Mrs. Bowen 
Learning Assistance  Mrs. Lesiuk 
Teacher Librarian  Mrs. Horning 
Counselor    Mrs. Momtazi 
Music/ Drama/ French Prep Mrs. Weststrate 
Music / PE Prep   Mrs. Wong  
ELL/Prep Support  Mrs. Gatti 
Resource Teacher  Mrs. Ashman 
Speech & Language  Mrs. Minkus 
Certified Education Assistants (CEA’s) 

Mrs. Bomford, Mrs. Brown, Mrs. Labrecque,  
Ms. Dranchuk, Mrs. Vos, Mrs. McLeod, Mrs. Caig,  

Ms. Whitham, Mrs. Brent, Mrs. Roberts 
First Nations Advocate  Ms. Alexis 
Chief Custodian   Mr. Garrecht 
Daytime Custodian  Mr. Glasscock 
Evening Custodian            Mr. McQuarry 
  

As in every year, teaching assignments and class or-
ganization are subject to change in the fall.    An in-
crease in enrollment in the fall may require a school-
wide reorganization and could mean an increase or 
decrease of split classes.  Due to the possibility of re-
organization, students will return to this year’s class-
room on Sept 5th. 

Special Farewells 
 

The following teachers were in temporary con-
tracts at NGE this year.  We hope to see these  
wonderful staff return to NGE in the future. 
 
Mrs. Semancik, Mrs. L’Henaff, Ms. Holm, Mrs. Lane 
 

Our beloved smiling face behind the front desk, Brendalee  
Robinson, has taken a promotion as the Administrative 

Assistant at George Elliott Secondary School in 
her home town of Lake Country.  We will miss 
her dearly but wish her all the best in her new 
assignment.  

 

Thank you for being a part of our NGE team! 
We will miss you !  

YEAR END FINAL ASSEMBLY  
 

Our final Year-End Assembly will take place  
Thursday, June 29th at 12:15 pm 

At this assembly, we will say good-bye to staff 
who are leaving, and say a special “Thanks” to 

our PAC Executive.   
 

As always, family and community members are welcome! 

 
North Glenmore  
E    l    e    m    e    n    t    a    r    y  

òHome of the Gatorsó 

125 Snowsell St. North, Kelowna, BC V1V 2E3 ~ Phone: 250-870-5128 ~ Fax: 250-870-5044  
Website: www.nge.sd23.bc.ca ~ Email: nge@sd23.bc.ca 

Moving??? 
If your family will be moving, please notify our 
office as soon as possible. 

Outstanding School Fees 
   Please pay all outstanding school fees before 
   June 15th.  Thank you!! 

Work Ethic Awards and Pins 
 

Work Ethic Awards and pins will be placed in final report 
card envelopes at the end of June. When students open 
their envelopes at home with their parents, these certificates 
and pins will be a special surprise to celebrate together! 
 

You will find the Work Ethic criteria on our NGE Website 
under the Student information section: 
 

http://www.nge.sd23.bc.ca/Students/WorkEthic/Pages/
default.aspx 
 

Thank you for supporting your child/ren in putting their best 
effort forward.  Each year, we have a growing number of 
students achieving Work Ethic, demonstrating that they are 
engaged, collaborative and contributing learners in our 
school community! 
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Fun Lunch and Fruit & Veggie 
 

A special thank you to our Fun Lunch organiz-
ers,  Diane Westfall and all parent helpers for their hard 
work organizing and serving the fun lunches each 
Wednesday.  Also a special thanks to our Lunch Monitors 
and the Grade 4’s for all their help with delivering the 
lunches and overseeing the classes during lunch.   

 

Thank you to Cindy Shepherd and Charlotte 
Morris for faithfully delivering fresh fruits 
and vegetables to our classrooms through-
out the year. 

With summer just around the corner, the 
library would like to offer some reminders 
and celebrate some successes… 

 

The last day to sign out books from the library is Friday, 
June 2.  All library books are due back to the library on 
Wednesday, June 7.    We appreciate your prompt-
ness in returning your books, so that we can begin our 
annual inventory of the library.  On Friday, June 9, we 
will be sending out bills for all outstanding books, so 
please take a look around for any overdue books that 
you may still have at home. 
 

Our school level Geography Challenge was held on 
May 18.  Our top eleven intermediate students compet-
ed by answering seven rounds of questions in front of 
their parents and peers.  We even included some of our 
teachers as "helpers" for one round!  Our school cham-
pions were Olivia G (3

rd
), Alexandra W (2

nd
), and Ree-

gan B (1
st
 ).  Congratulations to all of our competitors 

(Michael D, Micah R, Sophie M, Juliette B, Gabby M, 
Ella A, Zoe B, and Sofia P) for answering some VERY 
difficult (and a few very ridiculous)  geography ques-
tions! 
 

On June 14
th
, we will be visited by Ashley Machum from 

the Okanagan Regional Library.  She will be talking to 
our students about the ORL’s Summer Reading Pro-
gram, giving information about library services, and 
sharing ideas for great summer books!  The Regional 
Library offers many FREE activities for students during 
the summer, so check out their website for more infor-
mation! (www.orl.bc.ca)   
 

Our Birthday Book Draw winners for May were: Eden S.        
(primary) and Kieran A. (intermediate) 
 

This month we will have two birthday book draws:  one 
for June birthdays and one for July birthdays.  Make 
sure to get your entries in!! 
 

As the summer draws near, don't forget 
to bring your favourite book to the beach, 
the park, or even your backyard.   
There's nothing better than a great book 
on a hot day!    

Lost & Found 
 

Please make a point of checking 
through the Lost and Found before the 
end of June for any items which may 
belong to your children.   

 

Any items unclaimed by June 29th will be donated to a  
local charity.  Thank you! 

‘Show ‘Yer Stuff’ 
 

We have two Year-End 'Show ‘Yer 
Stuff' Assemblies scheduled for Mon-
day, June 26th and Tuesday, June 27th 

(both at 12:15-1:30).  All grade 2-6 students who sign up in 
their Music classes with Mrs. Wong or Mrs. Weststrate will 
have the opportunity to perform in front of their class in mid
-June.  From these entries, a random draw will be made to 
perform in front of the school on the dates mentioned 
above.  Parents will be notified if their child is chosen to 
perform in front of the school-wide assembly. 
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Thank You …  
 

 A special thank you to Brent Donnelly for collect-
ing our battery recycling this year! 

 

Don’t forget, those old batteries can be dropped off right up 
to the last day of school. Keep bringing them in before 
summer fun begins. 
   

A special thank you to Shaun Bishop for do-
nating 100 headphones for our students! 
 

Off the Shelf Track & Field Meet 2017 
 

To culminate our Track & Field unit, our Inter-
mediate students will be enjoying a Track & 
Field meet on Monday, June 12th at the   
Apple Bowl. 
 

We are looking for MANY volunteers to assist us with a 
variety of roles on June 12th at our Apple Bowl celebration. 
If you are able to help, please complete the form that will 
come home with the permission slip. 
 

Thank you in advance! It will be such a special day for our 
Gators! 
 

*Students who qualify, based on SD23 standards, may also 
have the opportunity to attend Districts this year. The Dis-
trict meet is on June 8th. Those who qualify will be notified 
the week of June 5th. 

http://www.orl.bc.ca
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Spring Fair 2017 ‘Thank you’s’! 
 

A huge Thank You to Kim Thompson our Spring 
Fair Co-ordinator. You worked for countless hours 
over the past two months organizing, arranging, 
collecting, reminding, meeting and much more to 
ensure this year will be even better than last. And 

it was! Thank you for the initial concept, implementation and ongoing 
lead for our biggest fundraiser of the year. We will miss you next 
year! 
 

Thank you to the Spring Fair Committee—Kim Thompson, Susan 
Hayes, Rhonda Langford, Nikki Price, Tessa Russell-Hopkinson, 
Dianne Westfall, Jody Crumb, and Dianne Bondaroff for giving your 
time and energy to organizing the Spring Fair. Every year the team 
gets smoother and smoother. Special mention to the following par-
ents for taking over portions of the organizing—Shannon Mazzei for 
preparing all the great candy bags, Landa Whalen and Deena 
Schroeder for buying the supplies and running the face paint and 
selfie stations, Heather Letkeman for organizing the parents responsi-
ble for theme baskets, Heather Csikos for arranging and delivering 
the Tim-bits, and Curtis Langford for being our chef for the night. 
There are dozens of parents who gave up time with their families to 
volunteer for a half hour, an hour or the entire night running the game 
stations, bouncy castles, stuffy walk and more. The success of this 
even is a result of your willingness to help. We appreciate each and 
every one of you. 
 

Thank you to our Classroom Parents who organized the class to cre-
ate such amazing baskets! Your communication and efforts with the 
whole class provided the best baskets ever! Just from raffle tickets, 
we raised over $3,000. Thank you for making that possible. 
 

Thank you to all the staff at NGE for assisting with Spring Fair re-
minders, holding basket donations, building enthusiasm for your 
class. Several of you signed up to volunteer at this huge event. We 
so appreciate the time you put in beyond your teaching to make this 
fair such a success. 
 

Thank you to Mrs. Robinson and Mrs. D’Orazio for all you do in han-
dling parent inquiries, giving up your space, support and the count-
less other tasks you do to help us with this event. We couldn’t man-
age without you. 
 

Thank you to Principal Birkeland and Vice Principal Voros! Your sup-
port, advice, communication skills and efforts are incredible. We are 
so thankful to both of you for being onside with our event. 
 

Thank you to Dr. Knox for the 22 volunteer students who came to 
help with our fair. We love being able to count on you to volunteer at 
the different stations. You did a great job! 
 

Please, take a moment to read the front board thanking all our local 
businesses for their constant and great support of our school commu-
nity. Their donations help bring our event over the top! 
 

Thank you to the entire NGE school community who donated items 
for the baskets, bought raffle tickets, wrist bands, cupcake tickets and 
food. The success of the fair could not happen without the support of 
families attending to enjoy a night out. We hope you had a good time! 

NGE Staff Appreciation Lunch 
 

It is time to show our appreciation to the wonderful staff of NGE.   
On Tuesday, June 20th, NGE parents will host a pot luck lunch. 
  
We ask that each family provides a favourite dish for the staff to 
share.  Watch your email & NGE PAC Facebook page for the     
SignupGenius link to sign up your dish and/or to volunteer for the 
lunch!   
 

On the day of the event, please bring your dish to the office in the 
morning, where a volunteer will meet you. Make sure your dish is 
labeled:- name of dish, any ingredients that may cause an allergic 
reaction, gluten free etc.  (We do have some gluten intolerant staff 
members) 
 

We need main course dishes, salads or desserts.  Tip:  Crockpots 
work well to keep foods hot throughout the morning, ready to serve 
for lunch!  Also, there is no need to double or triple your recipe.  
Simply make enough to feed 4-6 people.   
 

Don't forget to return at 2.30pm to collect your empty dish! 

PAC Facebook Page 
 

To keep up-to-date with the latest NGE 
PAC news, please follow us on Face-
book! 
 

North Glenmore Elementary PAC:  
 

https://www.facebook.com/ngePAC/?ref=aymt_homepage_panel 

PAC Thank you! 
 

The Pac President, Dianne Bondaroff, would like to  
thank the following fantastic volunteers: 
  

Susan Hayes – for being a willing and helpful Vice President 
and stepping in to cover me after my car accident. 
Rhonda Langford – for keeping great track of the PAC financ-
es, setting up a separate account for Grade 6 fundraising and 
keeping a running total of all the funds raised. 
Jennifer Eberle – for being the co-treasurer and jumping in 
where ever needed. 
Kathy Chin – for keeping excellent notes at our meetings and 
writing concise, complete minutes. We will miss you. 
Nikki Price – for the all year fundraising campaigns and keep-
ing the ball rolling. 
Simone Wittenberg – for being our social co-ordinate and 
planning the fun activities for families . Thanks for taking on the 
role of Secretary for next year.   
Diane Westfall – for another amazing year of organizing our 
hot lunch program to get great food to the students – even 
when on a field trip. 
Tessa Russell-Hopkinson – for joining the executive and 
jumping in to help. 
Kim Thompson – for being the head of our Spring Fair com-
mittee and organizing the event for many years. We will miss 
you and am so glad that you suggested the Spring Fair, orga-
nized the first and stayed on to run our largest fundraiser for 
several years. Through this event, you helped raise over 
$25,000.00 which will benefit the students of NGE for years! 
We will miss you and am thankful to Tessa for agreeing to take 
on this big role. 
Patti Ostrikoff – for leading the Yearbook committee to record-
ing another great year of memories for families and students to 
enjoy. 
The Administration Staff – for always helping us by sending 
out emails, answering questions, photocopying and supporting 
PAC through the year with our fund raising activities.  
 

In addition to being our PAC executive, all of these ladies put 
time and energy into the many other activities our school pro-
vides.  Thank you for a great year! We couldn’t have accom-
plished so much without all the time, energy, communication, 
and patience  of each of you. I look forward to working with 
everyone again next year. 

http://www.google.ca/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwiWu_nokq3MAhVS32MKHQwkBgYQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Farmta-calgary.com%2Fevent%2Farmta-calgary-executive-meeting%2F&psig=AFQjCNHMHRNLUHlIwMpXGvQMYpysx-qLQA&ust=1


 

It’s Been Another Great Year at North Glenmore Elementary 
 

We have enjoyed a wonderfully successful learning year…and had lots of fun too! 
 

Here are just some of our school-wide highlights … 
     ~Student Leadership Opportunities    ~Parent Appreciation Drive-thru 
     ~Battle of the Books      ~Secret Kindness Missions 
     ~Terry Fox Run      ~Canadian Trivia Contest 
     ~Kelowna Rockets visit     ~Great Canadian Geography Challenge 
     ~Run for Fun Club      ~NGE PAC Family Dance 
     ~Gr. 4-6 Track & Field / Apple Bowl    ~Show ‘Yer Stuff Performances 
     ~Field Trips       ~Author & Illustrator Visits 
     ~Spirit Days       ~Harmony / Pink Shirt Anti-Bullying Day 
     ~Kindness Crew      ~Primary & Intermediate Floor Hockey 
     ~Scholastic Book Fair     ~Little Gators Preschool Partnership 
     ~Celebration Assemblies     ~Fire Prevention Program 
     ~Remembrance Day Assembly    ~Soles for Souls 
     ~Care & Make it Fair Gr. 5 student conference      ~School Bus Emergency Evacuation 
     ~Bike Rodeo       ~Gr. 4 Finger Knitting 
     ~Library Book Birthday Book Draws    ~Grade 6 Me to We Day  
     ~Cultural Performances     ~NGE PAC Holiday Movie 
     ~ELFF—Early Learning for Families Preschool Session ~Christmas Concerts 
     ~Gr. 6 Volleyball & Basketball    ~Kelowna Chiefs visit 
     ~5th Annual PAC Spring Fair!    ~Highlands Retirement Home visits 
     ~Terry Fox Foundation     ~Salvation Army Food & Toy Donations 
     ~Winter Reading Club    

 
  Special “Thanks” to our staff for organizing 

so many great events ... 

Special “Thanks” to our parents for all your 
support!  We couldn’t do it without you! 
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SCHOOL BUS TRANSPORTATION FOR 2017/2018 
 

No seats have been reserved for the 2017-2018 bussing service. Please follow the steps below 
to apply to use the school bus service. 
 

All parents are required to apply for bussing each year. Please use the link below to apply for bussing: 
 

https://transportation.sd23.bc.ca/ 
 

Payment will not be required at this time, you will be sent a payment link once a seat has been assigned. 
 

In cases of financial hardship, application for subsidy can be made through your school Principal, once you re-
ceive a seat confirmation.  
 
 
 
 

   
All confirmed riders, who have arranged for the $280.00 Student Transportation Charge and received their elec-
tronic bus pass with their stop information, should still refer to the Transportation Website after August 30th, for  
up-to-date route information, as stop information can change once a pass has been issued. 
 

Please note that seats for courtesy riders may not be confirmed until August 1st. 
 

Students must registered riders with bus passes to ride a school bus. 
 

For more information about school bus transportation, please visit our website at: 
 

http://www.sd23.bc.ca/ProgramsServices/SchoolBus/Pages/default.aspx  

NOTE: Early registration and payment of at least the 1
st

 installment of the Student 
Transportation charge by June 30

th
 will result in a discount of at least $30 per child. 

https://transportation.sd23.bc.ca/_requests/


 

2017/2018 NORTH GLENMORE ELEMENTARY 
School Calendar 

Days in session 192 

(3 summer Pro Days Aug. 29-Aug 31) 

Number of days of instruction 184 

Number of non-instructional days 8 

Schools open Tuesday, September 5 

Fall Home/School Conferences for NGE TBD 

Administrative Implementation Day Friday, October 6 

Thanksgiving Day (schools closed) Monday, October 9 

Teacher Professional Day Friday, October 20 

Non-Instructional Day Friday, November 3 

Remembrance Day (schools closed) Monday, November 13 

Last school day before Winter vacation begins Friday, December 22 

Winter Vacation (schools closed) Monday, December 25 ï Friday, January 5 

Statutory holiday (schools closed) Monday, January 1 

Schools re-opens after Winter vacation Tuesday, January 8 

Spring Home/School Conferences for NGE TBD 

Provincial Family Day Monday, February 12 

Teacher Professional Day (schools closed) Friday, February 23 

Last day before Spring vacation Friday, March 16 

Spring Vacation (school closed) Monday, March 19 ï Monday, April 2 

Good Friday (schools closed) Friday, March 30 

Easter Monday (schools closed) Monday, April 2 

Schools reopen after Spring vacation Tuesday, April 3 

Victoria Day (school closed) Monday, May 21 

Last day of school for students Thursday, June 28 

Administration Day (students do not attend) Friday, June 29 

Schools Close Friday, June 29 

HOME OF THE GATORS 

HOURS OF OPERATION FOR 2017/2018 
8:25 amð Welcome Bell 
8:30 ï 11:00 amð Morning Classes 
11:00 ï 11:30 amð Outside Play time (Gr. 1-6)/Eating Time (Kindergarten) 
11:30 ï 11:53 amð Eating time (Gr. 1-6)/Outside Play time (Kindergarten) 

11:53 amð Call to class       
11:57 am ï 2:30 pmð Afternoon Classes      
1:30 - 1:45 pmð Recess        
2:30 pmð Dismissal 
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Community News 

Soccer Camps 2017 
 

The Royal Soccer Club is hosting their annu-
al  Super Summer Soccer & Camp during the 

months of July and August.  Boys & girls between ages 
5 to 13 (at time of camp) are encouraged to register for 
any or all of our weekly camps. 

For more information: 
 1-800-427-0536 or register at: www.royalsoccer.com 

Bumbershoot Theatre 
 

Summer Camps, Classes & Workshops 
 

Starting May 30th, now taking registrations 
125-1295 Cannery Lane 

 

visit www.bumbershoottheatre.com for details! 

Arion Theraeutic Farm  
Community 

 

Summer Farm Camp 
When: July 4th to September 1st, Monday-Friday 9am-5pm  
Where:  2457 Saucier Rd 
Cost:  $425/week 
Activities include: horse handling, swimming, gardening, 
grooming animals, crafts/baking 
 

Independent Rider Horse Camp 
Camp Dates:  July 24th-28th 
Drop off/Pick up times: 9am-3pm 
After Camp Care can be offered 3pm-5pm 
Activities include: riding lessons, horsemanship, swimming 
 

To book your space: 
778-477-1006 

or 
www.ariontherapeutic.farm Summer Day Camps in  

West Kelowna 
 

Check out the many programs available 
at: Johnson Bentley Memorial Aquatic Centre, 

Webber Road Boys & Girls Club and West        
Kelowna Recreation & Culture. 

 

www.westkelownacity.ca/recguide 

CANADA SAFETY COUNCIL  
Babysitting/Home Alone Courses  

 

First Lutheran Church 
4091 Lakeshore Road, Kelowna, BC 
 

Home Alone - 10 yrs old & up 
                         9am-12pm - $45 
Babysitters - 11 yrs old & up 
                       9am-2pm - $60 
 

May 13, June 10, July 8, Aug 5 
 

TO REGISTER: 
250-317-2868 

www.babysittingkelowna.com 

Spring Break Camps 
 

For Information or Registration  
call 250-469-8800  

 or  
               www.kelowna.ca/recreation  

Summer Kids Camp at  
Silver Lake 

 

Welcoming kids ages 8-16 years: 
Activities include: 

¶ High & Low Ropes  
       courses      

¶ Canoeing 

¶ Swimming 

¶ Paddle boarding 

¶ Hiking 
 

For more information call: 
250-826-8099 

 

Register online: 
silverlake.campbrainregistration.com 

¶ Rock Climbing 

¶ Archery 

¶ Forest Education 

¶ Field games 

¶ Arts and crafts 
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